For vesnasmail@netscape.net; 


Date: Thu, 16 Mar 2000 15:25:48 1100 (EST)  


From: amie.grierson@studentmail.newcastle.edu.au 


Subject: Urgent Student Grievance  


To: deputy-vc@newcastle.edu.au  


Cc: amie.grierson@studentmail.newcastle.edu.au  


----------------------------------------------


Attn: Deputy-Vice Chancellor


Brian English





Re: Student Grievance





Brian,


I have called your office today but I also wanted to email you regarding the treatment Vesna has recieved on her placement during her first supervision hour. She has sent you an email which I  believe you have read. I have contacted Phil Foreman's office and he was unable to speak to me but I was told he was arranging something with you. 





As you can understand Vesna is extremely upset. She was anxious enough about the placement knowing that her field educator was an employee of the Social Work Department, and the difficulty she had when she first attempted to contacted her field educator. 





As you would know, her field educator has raised Vesna's placement reports which she should not have recieved, and you can imagine how Vesna is feeling.





It is unacceptable that this has occured and Vesna is extremely worried this will prejudice her placement as her field educator has indicated it will be difficult for Vesna to continue her  placement until Vesna's percieved issues with 'confidentiality' have been resolved. This is extremely unfair as it was never established that Vesna has any problems with understanding and


keeping confidentiality.  





In fact we both know the opposite to be true. This is unfair as you would know the failure of her placement was a wrong failure. The field educators perceptions are based on one side of the story and we feel this is extremely unfair.





 Vesna would appreciate if something could be done about this. Vesna and myself feel that it is essential that Vesna's field Educator recieve a copy of the grievance teams final report and your determination. We also feel it is essential that Alison  Rowlands receive a copy of these reports as Vesna's placement has already been unfairly prejudiced and we would like to remedy that  injustice. 





 As you can understand we are extremely dissapointed with the  Social Work Department and the continuation of what has been a  very traumatic and lengthy grievance procedure. 





We are also concerned that Debbie Plath is the coordinator for 3rd year placements and we would like to know who from the Social Work department has sent this information to Kate Baker when there were specific instructions in the Grievance Team report not to prejudice Vesna's placement. We feel this is a breach of confidentiality, and would like to know who has sent this information to Kate Baker and why.





We would also like to know if these types of incidents are going to continue to happen as it is just not acceptable that Vesna continues to be treated unfairly. We also perhaps find that it may be necessary for someone such as yourself to oversee this placement as we are concerned this will continue to happen.





If you could contact me I would appreciate it and if you are too busy please email me as we are anxious to know what will be done.





Thankyou very much Brian, 





Yours Sincerely,





Amie Grierson








       


 





